
March 10, 2025 

Re: Proponent Testimony in Support of SB288 

Dear Senator Kellie Warren and committee Members, 

My name is Jaime Kissinger, and I’m writing to show my support for the proposed 

change to the Kansas Offender Registration Act. This change would stop adult sex 

offenders from going onto school grounds or attending school events. 

As a parent and committee women, I believe that keeping our kids safe should always 

be a top priority. This bill will help do just that by making sure that people who have 

committed serious crimes against children cannot be near our schools. 

By making it illegal for offenders to be on school property, this bill helps protect children 

from potential harm. Schools should be safe for all students, and this change will help 

make that happen. 

I also support the penalties in this bill. If someone breaks this law, they will face serious 

consequences, which will help prevent offenders from taking advantage of school 

settings again. 

I urge you to pass this important law to keep our children safe in school. Thank you for 

your time and consideration. 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Jaime Kissinger 

Precinct Committeewoman 526 

 


